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To the Honorable Members of the Joint Committee on Transportation, 

 

My name is Nancy Rickenbach and I am a resident of Douglas County and I am 

writing to express my strong support for HB 3155, which permits the operation of 

Class I, Class III, and Class IV all-terrain vehicles (ATVs) on highways that are not 

interstate highways, provided they meet vehicle equipment standards and are 

registered. 

 

This bill is a significant step forward in promoting safer and more efficient 

transportation options for Oregonians. By allowing ATVs on non-interstate highways, 

we can reduce traffic congestion and provide a more flexible means of transportation 

for rural and suburban communities. This is especially important for individuals who 

rely on ATVs for work, recreation, and daily commuting. 

 

Moreover, HB 3155 ensures that ATVs meet stringent equipment standards, which 

will enhance safety for both ATV operators and other road users. The requirement for 

registration will also help in tracking and regulating the use of ATVs, ensuring that 

they are operated responsibly. 

 

I believe that HB 3155 will benefit our state by improving transportation options, 

supporting local economies, and promoting safety. I urge you to support this bill and 

help make our roads safer and more accessible for everyone. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Nancy Rickenbach  

 

 

 


